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b Dear Praying friends and supporters,

Thank you so much for the continued prayers and support for our family. We also wanted to thank everyone who sent extra
support or love offerings for Christmas. We cannot thank you enough. Please know it was a huge blessing and encourage-
ment to our family. The Lord has blessed us beyond measure with the most amazing friends and supporters.

During the past 3 months the Lord has allowed me to assist several churches-and preachers with their vehicle maintenance
and repairs. We were also able to help an evangelist with transporting his vehicle around 900 miles to get it to where it could
be fixed under warranty.

The Lord sent in several new supporters these past few months, to God be the glory!

Sis. Deanna completed her 8 weeks of physical therapy but did not officially graduate yet. Her physical therapist released
her on a temporary basis as a good test to see how her foot will do. We are currently in Tennessee at our home church. We
will be back in Georgia in a week to follow up with her PT to see if she is far enough along in her recovery to graduate. She
has been experiencing new pains which caused some concern with her physical therapist. She's trying to figure out her new
normal and if she needs more physical therapy. Please make this a matter of prayer. We are looking forward to hopefully
announcing her official graduation from PT soon! Thank you to everyone who has prayed for her during this recovery
process.

This past week we were at our home church assisting with our annual “Who Will Go?” conference. | was able to teach sev-
eral classes and also help with preparations for the meeting, and Sis. Deanna was able to help the ladies prepare the meals.
On Saturday night during the church service, God laid it on our church’s heart to take up an offering for our family so that we
could get passports for our entire family and tires for our camper. God sent in the entire amount we needed for both! We
have already started the passport application process and will finish that up next week. We are fully convinced that God is in
this and will use it for His glory. We are thrilled about God expanding the “Second-Man Ministries” world-wide. We will begin
planning our first big trip within the next month. We look forward to sharing all of the details with everyone when the time
comes.

In the last three months Sis. Deanna, Braylen, and Dakota have all celebrated birthdays. The children have been working
hard at school, taking advantage of not traveling as much. We are still praying for Elijah to be saved. We humbly ask you to
pray for his salvation as the Lord brings him to your thoughts.

With the new year approaching quickly, we will be working to complete our bookings for 2025. We are praying for a full cal-
endar of deputation appointments, and also we are praying to be able to take two 2-4 week long “Second-Man Ministry” trips
to help and encourage missionaries in the midst of deputation as well. We will still continue to help in camps, conferences
and any other avenues of ministry the Lord sees fit to open for us as we travel and serve throughout the year. Thank you for
your continued prayers and support. We pray you all have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. We look forward to
seeing what all God has in store for the coming year and are excited to take you along with us as we go and serve.
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